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Breeze Thru the Leaves 

What am I doing here?  
 

Lent.  We are right in the middle of it.  Sometimes during this 

busy time of year I have to wonder, òWhat am I doing here?ó  

Not that I want to be somewhere else, I just have so many 

things that need to get done that I lose my place.  It is like that 

for all Christians and not just around Lent or other busy times 

of the church year.  We can get so busy that we lose our place, 

forget what weõre doing.  It is those times that I am most likely 

to start plowing through things just to check them off of my to -

do sticky note on my desk, just to be done with it.  My focus is 

getting done, not what Iõm doing or why, simply and purely òget 

it done!ó  But the message of Lent as a season in the Christian 

Church is to be purposeful.  Paul tells us in Philippians 3:14 

that he is òpressing on toward the goal for the prize of the up-

ward call of God in Christ Jesus.ó  Our goal during Lent is the 

Cross, where Jesus is lifted up and slain that we might have the 

everlasting prize of eternal life with God.  As you go about your 

days during Lent, go about them with the goal of the cross ever 

on your mind, remembering that Jesus òset his face toward Je-

rusalemó and the cross with your salvation in mind.  Remember 

that Paul encourages you to press on focused on the goal of the 

upward call of God in Christ Jesus.  Remem-

ber the Cross of Christ.  From there the òhigh 

and lifted upó Jesus calls you to meet him, to 

receive his gifts that on the last day we might 

be called upward to òmeet him in the airó with 

all believers and spend eternity with him.  

That is our focus during Lent.  No matter how 

busy you are, you are never lost.  You are on 

your way to the Cross.   

   You can reach Pastor  

            Thorson at 214-918-0334 

      or treespastor@gmail.com  

   

mailto:daberg14@yahoo.com
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From Our Seminary StudentñMark Harris 

Doesnõt the wall of crosses in the entry 

look wonderful!  If you donõt have a cross 

up there it isnõt too late. We can always 

add another.  

Please give your cross to Kara Jander.  

Cross 

Project 

Greetings to you in the name of  Jesus! Thank you 

for  continuing  to pray for me  during  this time  of 

pastoral formation. Much has happened since I last 

wrote to you. God has been expanding His Kingdom 

here, and I have been blessed to join in His work in 

many ways.  
 

During the month of January, a member of our 

church staff  asked me to visit a woman (I'll refer to 

her as  Anne)  at a physical rehabilitation facility. 

Anne was not a member of our congregation, and I 

had never met her before. There were two other 

members at this facility too, so I was glad to see her 

while I made the trip.  On this particular day, I was 

wearing "business casual" clothes. When I arrived,  I 

went straight to Anne's room but she was not there. 

So I went to visit the other people, hoping that she 

might return to her room before I left. I found the 

other couple in the dining room and began to listen 

to how they were doing. We were about to move to a 

more private room to share communion with them 

when someone cried out to me from across the 

room. "Sir! Sir! Pray for me! Oh, would you please 

pray for me!" I asked  the couple if I could say a 

prayer with this woman while they made their way 

to the other room, and they graciously consented. 

So I then approached the woman who had asked for 

my prayers. I listened to how she was doing, and it 

quickly became evident that she was in the midst of 

considerable pain and despair. Before we prayed 

together, I asked her name. She replied,  "Anne, my 

name is Anne." I could hardly believe how God had 

orchestrated this encounter. I shared that I had 

come to that facility with the primary purpose of 

seeing her  and how thankful I was that God had 

prompted our meeting. We then prayed together be-

fore I did go on and share the Lord's supper with 

the other couple who was waiting for me. God is 

good! 
 

Also in these past weeks, I have begun to launch 

my evangelism project - a central component of the 

Seminary's vicarage program for each student. Our 

congregation has formed a new group to focus on 

how we welcome guests into our church. We are 

calling this team the Hospitality Commission. Re-

 

 

 

Tuesday, March 10th  

11:30 a.m.  

Potluck at church  

cently, I have been sharing about this effort 

with the numerous boards and committees 

of our church, helping all to see how their 

interests and efforts are connected to this 

new endeavor - and how our congregation 

already values and practices hospitality. At 

the end of January we held our first meet-

ing... and God brought 40 amazing people 

to attend and participate! Our next meeting 

will be during this upcoming week. Please 

pray for us as we prepare our congregation 

to be a welcoming church for our guests.  
 

Speaking of God expanding His Kingdom, 

our son  Ezra Jack Harris was  baptized  into 

God's family! We are so thankful that he 

has become part of God's family in such a 

special way. He will be able to cling to this 

tangible sign of his salvation in Christ for 

the rest of his life - even as you and I who 

are baptized can also do! Thank you for re-

joicing with us for our little Ezra! May Je-

sus continue to dwell in you richly!  



Cortney Alexander  3/2  

Brandon Holzer  3/2  

Stan Lewis   3/2  

Dick Wendt   3/3  

David Jander  3/8  

Mike Angelbeck  3/12  

Patty Gibbs   3/17  

James Karlin  3/20  

Linda Angelbeck  3/21  

Charles Melton  3/25  

Lee Wilson   3/28  
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DATE  SS 10:30 General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

2/1/15 40 99 $6,732* $600 $673 

2/8/15 40 90 $3,379* $200 $338 

2/15/15 39 93 $3,860* $440 $386 

2/22/15   *    

*    Total for February  

Offerings and Attendance for January  

  *Planned for each week ñ$4,845; Planned for in February$19,380  

DATE  SS 10:30 General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

1/4/15 40 85 $6,928* $200 $693 

1/11/15 33 75 $3,629* $450 $363 

1/18/15 30 82 $3,785* $450 $379 

1/25/15 39 101 $5,107* $300 $511 

$19,449*  $1,400 $1,946 Total for January  

Offerings and Attendance for February  

  *Planned for each week ñ$4,845 Planned for in January ñ$19,380 

David & Ginny Hoppe  3/14/69  

James & Kathy Troxell  3/21/75  

Gerald & Tammy Dixon  3/25/00  

Nick & Jennifer Limerick 3/25/02  

The Easter Celebration/Egg Hunt 

will be Saturday, March 28th from 

10:00 AM to 12:15 pm.  We are  

asking for donations of new or   

gently used stuffed bunnies, ducks, 

and lambs to give as prizes for the 

games.  There are sign-up sheets at 

the display table in the fellowship 

hall. Please take a look and volun-

teer to help if you are able. 

There will be a servant day after 

Church on Sunday, March 22, 2015 

to prepare for this event and to 

make sure that all the volunteers  

understand the crafts and games.  

Any and all help both in donations 

and volunteers are greatly appreciat-

ed in this important neighborhood 

outreach! 

 



Breeze Thru the Leaves 

Are you up for the challenge? 

Page 4 

Please join us for: 

Lutheranism 101 

Tuesday, March 3rd and  

Tuesday, March 17th at 7:00 pm 

 

March 4th  

Coffee & Dessert at 6:30 pm  

assisted by Hickory Grove  

Service at 7:00 pm  
 

March 11th  

Coffee & Dessert at 6:30 pm  

assisted by Maple & Pecan Groves  

Service at 7:00 pm  
 

March 18th  

Coffee & Dessert at 6:30 pm  

assisted by Olive Grove  

Service at 7:00 pm  
 

March 25th  

Coffee & Dessert at 6:30 pm  

assisted by Live Oak Grove  

Service at 7:00 pm  
 

Maundy Thursday  

April 2nd at 7:00 pm  
 

Good Friday  

April 3rd at 7:00 pm  
 

Easter Sunday  

April 5th  

Sunrise Service at 8:00 am  

Breakfast at 9:15 am  

Easter Worship at 10:30  

The Board of Education offers a heartfelt 

thanks to Young at Heart for providing the 

funds for the purchase of 2 Easter inflata-

bles for the Easter Celebration Egg Hunt. 

What a blessing you are to us!  

Also, the Board of Education would like to 

thank Judy Berg for all of her help in get-

ting the Easter Celebration Egg Hunt set 

up for the 2 nd  year in a row. We really ap-

preciate you, Judy!  

Take the challenge to 

read the Bible in a year!  

The òprizesó will be worth 

it. If you are lacking a  

discipline for Lent, this 

would be a great way to 

devote yourself to God. 

There is a sign -up sheet 

by the office and later we 

will have a poster up for 

you to keep track of your 

progress. Here are a few 

resources for the chal-

lenge: 

www.backtothebible.org/one-year-reading-plans        
www.ewordtoday.com/year 
www.biblestudytools.com/bible-reading-plan 



Page 5 



6318 Lyons Road 
Garland, Texas 75043 

Tree of Life Lutheran Church  

Phone:972-226-6086 
Fax:972-226-1545 
E-mail: tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org  
www.treeoflifelcms.org  

The loving family of Tree of Life, rooted 
in Godõs Word, exists to share the joy, 
love, and peace of Jesus Christ with you!  

 

Start saving your òstuffó for the 
Senior Youthõs Garage Sale. Bring 
your items to church on Sunday or 
call ahead during the week so   
Kara can let you in the Youth 
House. This is a fundraiser for    
GloryBound, but always benefits 
White Rock Center of Hope as 
well. The Sale will be in April after 
Easterñthe exact date will be    
determined soon. 


